Managed by: Governing Council (Al-Ain) Approved by AbuDhabi Department of Education & Knowledge (ADEK), ADEK No: 9161 and Affiliated to the Central Board of Secondary Education (CBSE), New Delhi, India, Affiliation No: 6630011 Member – Council of CBSE Affiliated Schools in the Gulf

Ref: ISA/CIR/2025-2026/35

Dated: 20/06/2025

Dear Parent (s) Greetings!

Kindly note the following:

- 1. Open House after the Pre-Mid Term Test will be held on Wednesday, 25th June 2025, between 10 a.m and 1 p.m for all classes (KG1 to Grade XII).
 - Parents are requested to attend the Open House and meet the concerned class teacher (s) to collect the evaluated answer papers of their ward/s and check their progress.
- 2. Parents are reminded to clear the pending fees (if any) before the Open House. Please note that the fee defaulters' results will be withheld.
 - If you have already paid all the dues as per the schedule, kindly ignore this reminder. For all such parents who are paying the fees **online**, please make the payment at least **2 days** before the Open House for the school to get the intimation from the bank.
- 3. On 25th June 2025, there will be no regular classes for students. School transport will not be available on that day. However, students can come to school along with their parents to attend the Open House if the pending fees is cleared.
- 4. On Thursday, 26th June 2025, regular classes will be conducted from 7.30 a.m to 12 noon for KG and from 7.30 a.m to 1.30 p.m for Grades 1 to 12.
- 5. On Friday, 27th June 2025, school will be closed on account of Islamic New Year.
- 6. School will remain closed for Summer Break for all the students of KG1 to Grade 12, from 28th June 2025 (Saturday) and re-open on 25th August 2025 (Monday) and function as per normal timings.
- 7. Office timings during the summer break will be from 8.00 a.m to 1.00 p.m (from Monday to Thursday) and from 8 a.m to 11.30 a.m (on Fridays).
- The details of Holiday Assignment will be uploaded in the Class Teacher's Room in GSuite/MS Teams on Monday, 23rd June 2025. Kindly check and encourage your ward/s to do the assignment during the summer break.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

Thanking you for your co-operation.

Yours Faithfully

Mini Navi

Mrs. Mini Nair

Principal